Town of Maxton

Board of Commissioners Special Budget Meeting


June 15, 2009
 6:30 PM


The Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners held its regular meeting on Monday, June 15, 2009 with the following members present:

Mayor Gladys M. Dean

Mayor Pro Tem Morton

Commissioner Vivian Morrison

Commissioner Ray Oxendine

Commissioner Sallie McLean

Commissioner James McClanathan

Staff Present: Town Manager Tatum, Town Clerk Smith, Finance Director Tyndall and Town Attorney Nick Sojka.



Welcome by Mayor Gladys Dean
Call to Order

Invocation: Invocation was given by Commissioner Oxendine

































1. Fiscal Year 2009-2010 Budget – Continuation from June 3, 2009 Special Meeting 
· Questions - Fund 10
No further questions about Fund 10. Town Manager Tatum proceeded with the Review of Fund 30. Mr. Reed Davis with Southern Municipal Equipment was present to answer Commissioners questions concerning the Sewer Vac and the cost of repairing it versus purchasing a new one. Town Manager Tatum said that with the economy used ones are hard to come by. Mayor asked about the durability of this equipment. Mr. Davis said certain pieces have certain life spans.  Commissioner McClanathan said that he was more for fixing the existing one instead of purchasing a new on for $270,000 and paying on it for 15 years. Mayor Pro Tem Morton said he would like to see a breakdown of the repair costs and maintenance.  Town Manager Tatum asked if there were any further questions. The Commissioners thanked Mr. Davis for coming by and providing information. Town Manager Tatum resumed the line by line presentation of the budget. 
· Review - Fund 30

A line by line breakdown of fund 30 was given by Town Manager Tatum. 
The Board of Commissioners asked that $1,000 be added to the budget for a donation to the Town of Maxton Library and the line item concerning the Commissioners Training be increased to $6500 to allow each Commissioner $1000 for Training and Workshops and Commissioner Oxendine recommended that the Mayor be given more. Mayor Pro Tem Morton recommended giving the Mayor $1500. 








Public Forum
No one came forward for public forum.

Mayor Dean asked for a motion to go into closed session. Mayor Pro Tem Morton made a motion to go into closed session.  Commissioner Morrison seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.  
Closed Session – Personnel 
Adjournment

Mayor Dean asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mayor Pro Tem Morrison made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner McClanathan seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.  The meeting adjourned.
____________________________

________________________________

Mayor Gladys Dean    

       

Town Clerk, Twanda R. Smith








































































































































 

